
    

 

Principal’s report 

NAPLAN results 

Students in years 3 and 5 will today bring home their NAPLAN reports. Our students completed the NAPLAN 

assessments online back in May. We were one of 400 schools across NSW selected to trial the online platform in 

preparation for all schools going online by 2020. 

Dudley Jones Tennis Tournament 

This Friday twelve of our senior students will compete in the Dudley Jones Tennis Tournament at the Grafton City 

Tennis Courts. Play begins at 9:15am and may conclude around 2pm. Parents need to make arrangements to get 

students to the courts and pick them up afterwards. This year marks 50 years since the tournament began and 

students from the Clarence small schools and Catholic schools will compete for the Sharon Edwards Shield, named 

after missing Coutts Crossing teacher and long time tournament organiser Sharon Edwards. Good luck tennis 

players! 

Old School Day BBQ 

Thank you very much to those parents who sent in donations for the sausage sizzle lunch enjoyed by all students 

yesterday. A total of $142 was raised to help provide some extra needed funds for the Baker-Whalley family as they 

support their son Ben through his treatment. 

Lake Ainsworth excursion 

Our senior students are getting excited with our Lake Ainsworth excursion less than a week away. We will leave from 

the bus interchange at South Grafton next Monday at 8:30am. Don’t forget to pack recess for Monday! Whilst at 

Lake Ainsworth students will enjoy activities such as sailing, snorkelling, archery, raft building, stand-up paddle 

boarding and rock climbing. They will also meet up with old friends from Nymboida and Tucabia schools and make 

friends with kids from a range of other schools. It will be a full-on week and they will be exhausted by the end of it. 

We estimate that we will be back in South Grafton on Friday around 3pm. Keep an eye on the school Facebook page 

for photo updates of all the fun each day. 

Adopt a backpack 

Please, please, please consider adding a small toy, book or art supplies to your weekly shopping and send it in to add 

to our backpacks that will be taken to Coonamble for the kids of farming families before Christmas. It doesn’t have to 

be much, think – ‘stocking fillers’. Any unwanted, but clean, backpacks are also needed to pack gifts into. Thanks to 

everyone who has already supported this initiative. 

Cheers, 

Andrew   
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Athletics Carnival 

Tomorrow is the Combined Copmanhurst and Baryulgil Athletics Carnival.  We are looking forward to a great 

day with all students participating in long jump, shot put, high jump and discus events.  Parents and carers are 

very welcome to join us, but please no teenage siblings as it is a school day for them and they will be attending 

their own school.  The P&C will be running a cake stall and sausage sizzle.  We would appreciate any donations 

of cakes, slices and biscuits that you are able to support with, and would love it if you could spare some time 

to volunteer to serve at the stalls.  Our P&C does a wonderful job in supporting the students and school.  

Students are asked to wear their school shirt and own choice of shorts which are comfortable to participate in.  

The day will begin at approximately 9:30am. 

Touch Football 

Congratulations Lyla who represented our school at the Mid North Coast touch football trials last Thursday.  

Lyla was successful in gaining selection and will now attend the North Coast touch football trials later this term.  

We are proud of you Lyla! 

Mid North Coast Cross Country 

Our Cross Country team were amazing participants at the Mid North Coast Cross Country carnival last Friday at 

Woolgoolga.  There were impressive individual results, true determination and one of the best displays of 

mateship, team spirit and sportsmanship.  We are very proud of all our competitors’ efforts.  A very big 

congratulations to Logan who finished 3rd and Alexis who finished 5th.  This means that Logan and Alexis have 

both qualified to compete at the North Coast Cross Country carnival. 

Whole-school netball coaching 

A successful Sporting Schools Grant for Term 2 means that all students will participate in four netball coaching 

sessions.  Thanks to the Grafton Netball Academy for supporting our school’s netball initiative this term by 

enabling a qualified netball coach to deliver the sessions. 

NSW Public Schools Surveys 

We are offering our students the opportunity to participate in the NSW Public Schools Student Survey. The 

survey gives students the chance to share their thoughts and feelings about life at school, including questions 

about their engagement, learning experiences and wellbeing at school. 

Hearing directly from our students will help us understand what’s working well and where improvements can 

be made to our school. The survey is confidential, takes around 10 to 15 minutes to complete, and will be 

conducted online during school hours.  Participation is voluntary. If you prefer your child not to participate, 

please complete the opt-out consent form, which will be sent home, and return it to the school. Further 

information about the survey is available at https://education.nsw.gov.au/npss 

 

Kind regards, 

Ashli 
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CANTEEN:    TERM 2 

9th June – Public Holiday 

16th June – Jess 

23rd June – Vashti 

30th June – Help needed 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMING EVENTS – TERM 2 

Friday 6th June – Combined 

Copmanhurst PS & Baryulgil PS 

Athletics Carnival 

 

Thursday 19th June – Small 

School’s Athletics Carnival 

 

Wednesday 2nd July - Reports go 

home 

 

Friday 4th July - Last day of Term 

2 
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